[image: image1.jpg]A

Noor Cultural Centre





NOOR CULTURAL CENTRE

Noor Children’s Islamic School (NCIS)

2009-2010 School Year ~ Information for Parents
· Start date is Sunday, October 4, 2009 and end date is Sunday, June 20, 2010.  
· The program takes place on Sundays from 10:00 a.m. to 12:45 p.m.
· All groups will have a snack break at 11:15 a.m. Snacks will be provided by a parent committee.  Please do not send food or drinks with your child(ren) as we have some children with serious food allergies.
· Classes are not held on long weekends or school holidays (e.g. December and March breaks).
· The fee is $400 per child per year.  This fee is payable in full at the beginning of the school year OR by instalments in October 2009 and January 2010. ($200 per child for each instalment).  Should this amount cause financial hardship, please speak to Shameela Hoosen-Shakeel to discuss another payment plan.  Please note that fees are not waived or refunded for missed classes due to illness, other activities or vacation time.  Fees are used to pay our teachers, to buy snacks for the children, and to cover operating costs and teaching supplies. 

· Please let the teachers know if your child(ren) will be away (either at the previous class or by calling the centre at 416-444-7148 by 9:30 a.m. on the day of classes – please leave a message if no one answers the phone).  Please do not call or email Shameela regarding absences.
· For consistency in learning, it is important for all children to attend each class for the full length of time.  On occasion, if your child needs to leave early, please tell the teacher before class begins.  Parents will not be allowed to enter the classrooms during class time.
· A detailed breakdown of the curriculum has been provided in the registration package.
· Parents are encouraged to join prayers at 12:30 (zuhr in winter; 2 practice rakats in fall & spring).  Parents and siblings who are not praying will be asked to leave the prayer and social areas so that the children are not distracted.
· In keeping with the philosophy of the Noor Cultural Centre, all prayers will be performed with men/boys on one side and women/girls on the other side of the prayer area.  In addition, both boys and girls will be provided opportunities to call the adhaan and to lead prayers.

· Field trips and guest speakers will be incorporated into the NCIS on a regular basis.  Notification of these events will be provided by email.

· Given our limited classroom time, homework is an important part of the NCIS and will be given at all levels.
· Teachers will be available to meet briefly with parents after class time if necessary.  Progress reports will be handed out at the end of January and the end of June.
· Parents are encouraged to check email on a regular basis, as this will be our main form of communication during the year

· If you have any questions or concerns regarding the Noor Children’s Islamic School, please contact Shameela Hoosen-Shakeel by email at shameela305@yahoo.com or by phone at 905-895-6264.
…………………………………………………………
Please keep this information for reference during the year.  
Thank you for being involved with the Noor Children’s Islamic School!
……………………………………………………………………………………………
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